


ASUW FRESHMAN SENATE MINUTES

The February 27, 2018 meeting was called to order by Presiding Officer Sanders at 5:00 PM. Freshman Senators Buseth, Dalman, Peterson, and Talamantes were absent.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

The minutes were approved as circulated.

APPROVAL OF AGENDA

Freshman Senator Scalise moved to add Aaron Lozano to talk about ASUW elections to the Special Event.
The agenda was approved.

OPEN FORUM

There were no guests in the gallery

SPECIAL EVENT 

Marty Martinez from the Veterans’ Service Center was in attendance to discuss what the center offers to veteran students and how Freshman Senate can better serve that group of students. The center is a resource for anyone who has served, is currently serving, or has a family member in the military, which includes over 700 students on campus. The mission of the Veterans’ Service Center is to serve students with the unique background and life experience of serving in the armed forces. They help veteran students learn how to be students and communicate with others, while connecting them to other veterans on campus who share their life experiences and identity. The average veteran student is 24 years old as a first year student, so they have very different needs than traditional first year students.

Aaron Lozano, the ASUW advisor, came to talk to the Freshman Senate about the upcoming elections process. There will be a mandatory campaign rules meeting on March 8th at 7 PM after applications close on March 8th at 4:30 PM. No campaigning can be done until after the rules meeting. The elections will be done in a runoff voting format, from April 16th to 18th, which involves ranking the candidates that a voter prefers. The complete timeline for the elections process can be found on the ASUW office, including a Meet the Candidates event on April 12th, President and Vice President Debate on April 13th, the election April 16th to 18th, results announced on April 20th, and the Inaugurations and First Meeting of the 106th Administration will be on April 24th. Questions can be directed to Elections Commissioner Eli Lindsey at asuwelection@gmail.com.

COMMUNICATIONS

Advisor McKenna reported that the Facebook and Instagram names were changed but they will be changed back. She proposed doing something as a group after next week’s short meeting. It was proposed that the Freshman Senate attend the People’s Supper as a group after the meeting. The application for the Textbook Scholarship has closed and will start to be reviewed. Advisor McKenna encouraged everyone to complete President Nichols’ Campus Climate Survey.

Officers

Presiding Officer Sanders announced that at their last meeting Full approved funding for WASA, passed Senate Bill #2595, tabled Senate Bill #2597. She is working to update the website to include information about new Freshman Senators, second semester committee assignments, and links to the new service hour and event evaluation forms.

Parliamentarian Mooren had no report.

Secretary Ward had no report.

Treasurer Dalman was not in attendance.

Steering Committee Liaison Schieffer had no report. 

Ex Officio Communications

President Wetzel thanked those individuals who came to the Campus Lighting Audit last week. There is the potential for funding for a new Cheney International Center. He met last week with Fraternity and Sorority Life. He will be going to Cheyenne tomorrow with several members from ASUW for lobbying at the legislature. He will be reviewing endowments this week. On Tuesday, March 27th at 12:15 PM there will be a Libraries Round Table for those who are interested in offering feedback.

Vice President Welsh was not in attendance.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

Steering had no report.

Procedures reviewed legislation. 
 
Programming and Traditions reviewed legislation and talked about their ice rink plan.

Student Outreach and Policies reviewed legislation and discussed ideas for outreach.

ASUW COMMITTEES

Steering had no report.

Academics, Diversity & Policy discussed legislation.

Student Outreach and Programming elected a new chair.

RSO Funding Board approved funding for the National Society of Black Engineers, Model UN, Political Science Club, and European Horizons.

Budget & Planning reviewed Senate Bill #2600. 

Programs & Institutional Development looked at the budget legislation and heard appeals from programs.

OLD BUSINESS

Senate Bill #2598, Revisions to the ASUW Honorary Cowboy Program, had its second reading.
Programming and Traditions made a do pass recommendation.
Moved by Freshman Senator Gonzales.
The bill passed 16-0-0.

Senate Bill #2599, Changes to the ASUW Senate Membership, had its second reading.
Procedures made a do pass recommendation.
Moved by Freshman Senator Ridenour.
Freshman Senator Gonzales moved to amend Addendum B to include colleges and sole degree granting programs.
The amendment passed by a voice vote.
The bill passed 16-0-0.

Senate Bill #2600, ASUW Budget for Fiscal Year 2019, had its second reading.
Student Outreach and Policy made a do pass recommendation.
Moved by Freshman Senator Houghton.
	Freshman Senator Houghton moved to amend the spelling of his name.
Freshman Senator Ridenour moved to amend line 29 to correct the fiscal year and make the amount listed match the addendum.
Freshman Senator Ward moved to correct Addendum B by correcting the spelling of shall, include the ASUW Business Office Contingency, and specifying the rules of the new contingency funds.
	Freshman Senator Ward moved to recess for 5 minutes.
	The motion to recess passed by a voice vote.
The amendment passed by a voice vote.
Freshman Senator Ward moved to amend line 29 of the bill to make it match Addendum A.
The bill passed 16-0-0.

Senate Resolution #2601, ASUW Support of the UW 10-Year Housing Plan and the Prioritized Need for Housing, had its second reading.
Student Outreach and Policy made a do pass recommendation.
Moved by Freshman Senator Mooren.
Freshman Senator Gonzales moved to amend the resolution to add a Therefore statement “that the ASUW Student Government urges the University of Wyoming Board of Trustees to approve the 10 year housing plan as proposed.”
The amendment was approved by a voice vote.
The resolution passed 16-0-0.

Senate Resolution #2602, ASUW Support for the UW Science Initiative and the Release of all Necessary Funds from the State of Wyoming, had its second reading.
Student Outreach and Policy made a do pass recommendation.
Moved by Freshman Senator Swartz.
The resolution passed 16-0-0.

NEW BUSINESS

Nominations for Freshman Senator of the Month were opened.
	Freshman Senator Gruntmier nominated Freshman Senator Gonzales.
	Freshman Senator Good nominated Freshman Senator Houghton.
	Freshman Senator Gonzales nominated Freshman Senator Sanders.
[bookmark: _GoBack]	Freshman Senator Ward nominated Freshman Senator Dalman.
Each nominating individual was given the opportunity to speak on behalf of the individual they nominated.
Freshman Senator Gonzales was chosen as Freshman Senator of the Month.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

Freshman Senator Brooks announced that Senior Night for the Cowboy Basketball team is tomorrow night.

Senator Defebaugh requested that the Freshman Senators encourage high school students to attend SLC and American Legion Boys and Girls State.

After processing the meeting adjourned at 6:37 PM. The next regular meeting will be March 6th, 2018 at 5:00PM in the Senate Chambers Union Room 221.


								Lucia Ward
								Freshman Senate Secretary
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